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Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine

Monday 12th December 2022

Present:

Miss R.A. Henry – Dean
Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies – Vice Dean

Douzeniers:
Mr N.J. Leale, Miss V.J. Robinson, Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr A. Quevatre, Mr R.E. Digard, Mrs P.A. Robinson, Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr P.F. van der Tang, Mr G. Collins, Mr J.H. Niles, Mrs. A.B. Setters
Constables:

Mr R.A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu cw 
Parish Secretaries: 
Mrs N. Gill, Mrs D. Breton
Apologies:
Mr J.E. Bond
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on 28th November 2022 were approved by the Douzaine. 
2. Matters arising.  

· Loft insulation.  We are struggling to find someone to provide a quote for the loft insulation.  
· Concerns reference parking in Belval Road.  We have passed this over to the Community Policeman.
3. Bornements.
· One Bornement was approved.
4. Donations to Guernsey Welfare, Age Concern and Rotary. 
It was agreed that we would donate to these three charities again as last year with an increase to Age Concern due to the rise in fuel costs.
5. Parish Working Group – previously circulated feedback.
The information is generally received too late to get the Douzaine’s comments.  It was felt unnecessary to have a Parish Working Group, Douzaine Liaison Group and Council.  There will be times when the Douzaines need a forum and parishes should be able to meet together.  It was felt that there should be one group but it needs to be a strong group and the Douzaines must feel able to ask questions and invite those who hold the authority.  JCSFS will endeavour to put a reply together by Thursday 15th December and copy in the office.

6. Invite to Traffic & Highways – questions 
Representatives from Traffic have been invited to attend our January meeting.
7. Correspondence
Guernsey Autocross Club are organising a beach clean at 10 am on 8 January 2023 at Les Amarreurs and surrounding area.
8.  Any Other Business:
· Mention was made about the visibility at the top of Bordeaux Beach as the reeds are overhanging the road and prevent car drivers from seeing pedestrians walking on the corner.
· There has been no progress with the Bridge lights at this time.
The Meeting closed with the Benediction at 7.40 pm.
